### FOR INFORMATION

## SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY

# OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT, ACADEMIC

#### **MEMORANDUM**

To:

Senate

From:

J. Munro, Chair

Senate Committee on Academic Planning

Subject:

PBD Admission to School of Computing Science

Date:

February 14, 2000

The Senate Committee on Enrollment Management and Planning met on February 2, 2000 and agreed that admission to the regular Post Baccalaureate Diploma Program in the School of Computing Science be suspended until further notice.

Admission to the ARC Internship PBD program in Computing Science will not be affected.

JM Muno

#### SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY

#### **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Senate Committee on

Academic Planning

FROM:

W. J. Wattamaniuk

Director, Analytical Studies

Secretary to SCEMP

SUB: PBD Admissions to

School of Cmpt. Science

DATE:

February 3rd, 2000

### For Information

The Senate Committee on Enrollment Management and Planning met on February 2, 2000 and agreed that admissions to the regular Post Baccalaureate Diploma program in the School of Computing Science be suspended until further notice.

Admissions to the ARC Internship PBD program in Computing Science will not be affected.

X-Sender: nheath@popserver.sfu.ca
Date: Mon, 24 Jan 2000 11:09:12 -0700
To: Joe Peters cpeters@cs.sfu.ca>
From: Nick Heath <Nick\_Heath@sfu.ca>

Subject: Re: PBD in CMPT

Cc: walter\_wattamaniuk@sfu.ca, ron\_heath@sfu.ca

Joe while not in any way disagreeing with this decision, I think it needs the blessing of a Senate Committee first. SCEMP is the committee that sets enrollment targets and limits. Walt W is its secretary. This committee meets shortly. I'll ask that he calls you about this.

>Dear Nick,

>After discussion with the Computing Science Executive Committee, we have >decided to suspend admissions to the Computing Science PBD programme >indefinitely. We believe that the ARC programme better serves this group >of students. One of the major advantages of the ARC programme is that >students are guaranteed space in the courses that they need. In contrast, >the PBD students have such low registration priority that the courses are >full before they have a chance to register.

>We request that the Registrar's Office not admit any more students to the >Computing Science PBD programme until further notice.

>Thanks,

> >Joseph Peters >Associate Director >School of Computing Science

Nick Heath Director of Admissions Simon Fraser University 8888 University Drive Burnaby, BC V5A 1S6 Canada

Telephone: 604.291.3995

FAX: 604.291.4969

Internet: nick\_heath@sfu.ca

Please visit our Website at www.sfu.ca

21

1